
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
 
RE: MAYOR DIRECTS TOWN FORCES TO CLEAN-UP OF THE FARM RIVER   
  
 
As directed by Mayor Joseph Maturo, Jr., The Town of East Haven’s Public Service 
Department is continuing the annual clean-up of the Farm River. As was the case during 
Maturo’s previous terms in office, Mayor Maturo has made it a priority of his 
administration to clean and maintain the banks and riverbed of the Farm River to ensure 
the proper flow of water in case of major storm events throughout the year. Prior to last 
year, this work was not performed during the previous four years. 
 
“Our extensive and aggressive clean-up work along the river banks, during my previous 
ten years in office, had a direct effect of minimizing and preventing the serious flooding 
issues that our residents living in these vulnerable areas had to endure for way too long 
previously., Maturo stated. With the apparent changes in our weather patterns, that have 
increased the frequency and severity of tropical systems possibly affecting our area, the 
work along the Farm River becomes more important than ever. We will continue our 
diligence to be proactive and work to minimize the threat to our residents and their 
properties in these areas”, concluded the Mayor. 
 
The Public Service Department is presently working in the area of Corbin Rd., just east 
of Mill St., where a large tree was discovered wedged under the bridge.  The tree, along 
with approximately 100 cubic yards of silt and sand will be removed in the coming 
weeks.  Several other sites are slated for clean-up. 
 
Along with these Town activities, the Town is set to advertise a Bid Opening for tree 
removal both up and down the Farm River, to remove any impediments that may exist in 
the river bed.   
 
 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
 
Frank Gentilesco, Jr., Assistant Director of Administration & Management 
 
Tel: (203) 468-3371   email:   eh.gentilesco@att.net 
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